
 

 
 

 

 

Notice of Study Commencement 

Increased Capacity of the Town of Shelburne’s Wastewater Treatment Plant 

Class Environmental Assessment Study 

 

The Study 

The Town of Shelburne has initiated a Class Environmental Assessment to increase the approved capacity 

of the Towns Wastewater Treatment Plant (WTP), see map. As specified by the Ministry of the 

Environment Certificate of Approval (C of A) the WTP is not sufficient to meet the Town’s identified long-

term needs.  Preliminary analysis indicates that the WTP may be capable of providing the appropriate 

treatment for a higher daily sewage flow rate than is currently approved by the C of A, without significant 

changes to the facility. A number of alternatives will be examined and an assessment will be made 

regarding the overall impact of the proposed increased capacity on the social and natural environments in 

the area. 

 

The Process 

The Town of Shelburne, through our consultants, R.J. Burnside & Associates Limited, has initiated a 

Municipal Class Environmental Assessment for increasing capacity of the WTP. The study is being 

conducted in accordance with the approved requirements of a Schedule B project under the June 2000 

Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) document.      

A key component of the study will be consultation with interested stakeholders (public and agencies). A 

Public Information Centre to review the problem statement, the planning alternatives and the results of the 

respective technical studies being undertaken will be scheduled during the course of the Project and 

appropriate notice will be given. 

 

Comments Invited 

Public input and comments are invited, for incorporation into the planning and design of this project and 

will be received until June 11
th

 2007. Subject to comments received and the receipt of necessary approvals, 

the Town of Shelburne intends to proceed with the planning, design and construction of this project. For 

further information on this project please contact either of the following project team members 

 

 

Mr. Larry McGregor,  

CAO/ Works Supervisor 

P.O. Box 69 

203 Main Street East 

Shelburne, ON, L0N 1S0 

 

Mr. Rui De Carvalho, M.Eng., P.Eng.,  

Consultant Project Manager 

R.J. Burnside & Associates Limited 

15 Townline 

Orangeville, ON, L9W 3R4 

Phone: 519-941-5331 

 

Information will be collected in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy 

Act.  With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record. 

This Notice posted May 14
th

 2007. 

 

WTP Location 


